
1. Ian Rickard, past Chair, and Irene Watson, Chair of the GPCA, welcoming the Mayor, Tony Branagan, to the Community Hall. 2. The Mayor and Mayoress with Cllr Hilary Addison and Irene 
Watson outside the Hall. 3. Irene Watson welcoming Jonathan Lord, MP. 4. The Chair of the GPCA recalls the original opening of the Hall in 1987. 5. Tony Branagan, the Mayor, declares the 
Community Hall open for business and speaks of the new facilities. 6. An appreciative audience. 7. Jonathan Lord, MP commends the work of the volunteers in the GPCA for the community 
magazine, the campaigns to benefit residents of Goldsworth Park and the Hall. 8. Entertainment provided by SingGold, the Goldsworth Park community choir, led by Malcolm Herbert.  
9. Dedicating the bench in memory of Peter Winter, a founder member of the GPCA who was Chairman when the Hall was first opened in 1987.� Photos: Malcolm Head and Steve Willson.

COMMUNITY HALL – GRAND OPENING
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DOMESTIC APPLIANCES
SALES | SERVICE | REPAIRS | FAST DELIVERY

Call 01483 475000
www.rsmdomesticappliances.com

Visit our large showroom in Knaphill 
with competitive online prices



FRIMLEY 
WOKING 
GUILDFORD

THINK LOCAL, BUY LOCAL!

A family run business that has 
been trading for almost 25 years!

www.notjustkitchenideas.com

For a FREE Design 
call 0500 691771
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Our fantastic Woking OFSTED registered nursery has been 
purpose-built to provide a welcoming, friendly and spacious 
environment. With beautiful gardens to play in - come and see 
us to find out how we support your child to learn and develop!

Reasons why parents choose Toad Hall Nursery:

•	 Free funded* places for 2-4 year 
olds with no hidden charges

•	 All staff are First Aid trained
•	 Large outdoor area for 

exploring and fun
•	 Corporate and emergency 

service staff discounts

•	 Individual routine for babies 
with nappies and wipes 
included as standard

•	 Flexible full-time and part-time 
sessions to suit you

•	 All food is nutritious, fresh and 
well-balanced

Toad Hall Nursery, Woking

To arrange a visit or request a brochure, just contact:

      Follow us @ToadHallGroup 
www.toadhall-nursery.co.uk
Recommended on daynurseries.co.uk

Wishbone Way, Goldwater Lodge, Goldsworth Park, Woking GU21 3RT
Tel - 01483 486116  Email - woking@toadhall-nursery.co.uk
       facebook.com/wishbonewaynursery

As strong advocates for the Early Years Foundation Stage framework, 
we also offer FREE extra activities such as music and various sports 
to enhance learning!

CELEBRATING
1 5  Y E A R S
OF CHILDCARE

* Please note that 2 year old funding is subject to criteria - please ask for more information.

Looking for a 

day care nursery?

GOLDSWORTH

NEWS
Goldsworth News is the magazine of the 
Goldsworth Park Community Association, 
published bi-monthly and distributed free 

of charge to approximately 5,000 dwellings 
and organisations throughout Goldsworth 

Park and the surrounding area.

EDITORS:
Jeremy Hodge 

editor@ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk
Irene Watson 

chair@ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk
Published by the  

Goldsworth Park Community Association
Designed and printed by Knaphill Print

ADVERTISE IN GOLDSWORTH NEWS
Contact Paul Webster: 07778 836405,  

paul@websterconsultancy.co.uk

DISTRIBUTION
Linda Hill, 5 Newsham Road,  
Goldsworth Park GU21 3LA.

Tel: 01483 835183
Email: hilllinda5@googlemail.com

Copy for the next issue in July must be 
submitted by Friday, 12th June 2015

By post: 37 Willowmead Close,  
Goldsworth Park GU21 3DN.

Email: editor@ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk

GPCA MEETINGS
The meetings of the community association 

are now held on the second Tuesday of 
every month, at the Community Hall in 

the reopened Goldwater Lodge. The next 
meeting is at 7pm on Tuesday, 12th May. 

All residents are welcome to attend. If you 
would like to be included on the mailing 
list for minutes and other information, 

email chair@ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk or 
call 01483 714096.

COUNCILLORS’ SURGERIES
The Goldsworth Park Councillors hold a 

surgery between 10 and 11am on the first 
Saturday of every month (except August) at 
Strollers, accessed from the path between 

the shops and the lake.

DISCLAIMER
No responsibility for the quality of goods or  
services advertised in this magazine can be 

accepted by the publishers, designers or printers.  
Advertisements are included in good faith.

No part of this magazine may be  
reproduced in any form without the express 

prior permission of the publishers.

The publishers do not necessarily agree  
with the views expressed by contributors nor 
do they accept any responsibility for errors of 

interpretation in the subject matter of  
this magazine.

All reasonable care is taken to ensure  
accuracy in preparation of the magazine but  
neither the publisher nor printer can be held  

legally responsible for the return of unsolicited  
manuscripts, art work or projects. Whilst 

every care is taken, no responsibility can be 
accepted for the safety of material submitted.

Please read and recycle

Views from the Chair
You will see some changes in the magazine 
this issue. The designer, Fat Crow Designs, 
who also sourced the advertising, could not 
continue and so we were unable to publish 
a full magazine in March. Now, with the 
assistance of Jon Davies of Knaphill Print, 
we have met Paul Webster, who will source 
the advertising, and Knaphill Print will 
undertake design and printing. I hope you 
continue to enjoy the new-look magazine.

At long last, I can say that the Community 
Hall at Goldwater Lodge is finally open 
for business. You will have read my rants 
and moans about the delays; I have been 
very frustrated about the time it has taken. 
However, now that it is finished, I want 
to record my thanks to Woking Borough 
Council for investing so much time, effort 
and money, and making the Community 
Hall probably the best “village hall” in the 

Borough. We had a 
successful opening 
event at the end 
of March; see the 
front cover of the 
magazine for some 
of the highlights.  

A new magazine, a new community hall 
and spring is here – would it be tempting 
fate to say that things are looking up for 
the GPCA? Now that we’re in the warmer 
season, I hope to see lots more of you 
around and about, enjoying the lake and 
the recreation ground.

If you have any issues of general concern 
or would like to be involved in the work of 
the GPCA, please contact me through this 
magazine or on chair@ourgoldsworthpark.
org.uk.

Irene Watson, GPCA Chairman
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etters
Note from the editor: We will try our best to publish your letter but may not 

have space to feature every one and may need to cut it to fit. We will include your 
name and road unless you ask us not to do so. Please keep letters under 100 words. 
You can also leave comments on the website: ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk

Parking in Goldsworth Park Centre 
I had hoped that when the new management company took over 
running the Goldsworth Park Centre car park there would 
have been some improvements. Sadly, this is not the case.

The car park is badly designed, with only half the spaces 
available at any visit. It is worse for disabled drivers. If the six 
spaces (there should be at least 15) are full on the first pass, 
the only courses of action are to leave the car park or to try 
and squeeze into an unsuitable smaller space.

Some time ago I had an urgent appointment with the surgery 
and was forced to use the ambulance bay. I promptly got a 
ticket, even though I was displaying my badge.

I took legal advice and wrote the following: You must be aware 
that within your terms of reference in operating this car park, 
comes an obligation to make Reasonable Adjustment to the 
rules under the Disability Discrimination Act of 1995. This you 
are signally failing to do. Should you persist further with this 
matter, I will take action through a court of law to seek redress 
for harassment under this Disability Discrimination Act.

After seven letters demanding payment, I had a phone call 
apologising and cancelling the charge. 
Your readers might like to use this method.

Name supplied

Thank you from Woking Lions
I am writing to say thank you to your readers 
for their recent financial support to enable us 
to help others.
We are most grateful to all who have put money into our 
collecting boxes outside Morrisons, Waitrose and Sainsbury’s 
stores recently. Also, we are grateful to the generosity 
of Waitrose for including us in their “green disc scheme” 
as well as donating up to £1,000 of goods towards both our 
Christmas parcels for the needy and Christmas Day 
Meal for the lonely. On both we reached new heights with 
185 parcels delivered before Christmas Day, up by some 15 
on previous years, and seating 80 lonely people, up by 10 on 
last year, to a full turkey meal at Moorcroft Day Centre 
with entertainment following. Thanks to Woking Community 
Transport (Bustler), who helped with transport, and to Mayor 
Cllr Tony Branagan and his wife Mary for joining us.

On Project Wenceslas, the Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB) 
has already received donations approaching £4,000, so we 
have exceeded the £3,700 raised last year. The CAB has 
put this to good use helping a number of families who were in 
fuel poverty last winter.
We are always looking for new helpers for this most rewarding 
work. Please contact Woking Lions by ringing 0845 833 
2747 if you would like to receive further details, or come 
to one of our meetings, which we hold on the first and third 
Tuesday of each month at Woking Homes, Oriental Road.

Roger Chamberlain
President – Woking Lions Club

Parking outside Sythwood School
Every day at least 3 cars park on the zigzag lines outside the 
school during the 4 drop off/ pick up times. From my experience 
of that and the presence of double yellow lines around Venton 
Close I believe that by painting the lines to many they will mean 
nothing or be totally ignored. To others it will be a sign which 
says you must not park here but this therefore means you can 
park wherever else you want be it sensible or not. And so you 
will create a one-line traffic system because the presence of 
the yellow lines will say don’t park here but where they stop you 
can park! Only by putting the lines along the whole of the road 
AND 3 stripes will you have a chance of deterring parking. 
Since they only don’t park on zigzag lines when the police stand 
in full view I hardly think yellow lines will stop them.

Name supplied

Littlewick Road crossing petition
I am asking the council to make it safer for pedestrians 
to cross Littlewick Road between Littlewick Common 
and the Goldsworth Park estate. I have to cross this road 
each day with my young children to get to school and it is 
really frightening. It is a 40mph road and it is hard to find 
a big enough gap to cross safely in the busy morning traffic. 
Residents of Littlewick Common are cut off by the road, 
we have nowhere else to cross and all our community services 
(doctor, schools, shops, recreation ground, playground) are 
on the other side of this busy stretch of road. There is also 
a pre-school on Littlewick Common, so many parents with 
young children and buggies brave this road every morning. 

The petition closes on 10th June. If you would like to sign it, 
you can find it on the council’s website at:

http://petitions.surreycc.gov.uk
Kirsty Green
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NOTICES
A map showing footpaths on Goldsworth 
Park is available from several Goldsworth 
Park shops and the St Andrew’s Church 
coffee shop, for a contribution of £1 (or 
more!) to Woking Hospice.

CALENDAR
Sunday 7th June: Woking & Sam Beare 
Hospices’ annual Classic Car Show & Fayre

Saturday 27th June: Woking Choral Society 
concert

Sunday 5th July: Woking & Sam Beare 
Hospices Dragon Boat Challenge

EVENTS IN DETAIL
Hospices Classic Car Show  
& Fayre; Sunday 7th June
Woking & Sam Beare Hospices’ annual 
Classic Car Show & Fayre will take place on 
Sunday 7th June 11am – 4pm at Mercedes-
Benz World in Weybridge, Surrey.

This iconic venue forms the perfect 
backdrop for the show and as well as an 
exciting array of classic cars and motorbikes, 
there will be entertainment for the whole 
family including; acts in the arena, trade 
stalls, bouncy castles, bungee fly, live music 
and a full range of refreshments. 

This year we are also delighted to announce  
that Brooklands Museum will be exhibiting  
the Napier-Railton at the show. Commissioned  
by the Brooklands driver John Cobb, the 24 
litre Napier-Railton was designed by Reid 
Railton and built by Thomson and Taylor 
at their engineering works at Brooklands 
in 1933. John Cobb and his co-drivers 
achieved many Brooklands and World land 
speed records with the car. There will be a 
demonstration during the afternoon. 

The show also provides exhibitors with the 
chance to win one of four trophies – Best 
Car and Best Motorcycle and Runner-up for 
both, chosen by an expert judging panel. 
Last year over 5,000 people attended the 
show in support of the Hospices and the 
event raised over £20,000. All money raised 
is used to support our patients and their 
families living with life-limiting illnesses.

If you are interested in exhibiting your 

classic car or motorbike, visit www.wsb 

hospices.co.uk or call the Fundraising Team 

on 01483 881752.

Woking Choral Society concert; 
HG Wells Centre; Saturday 27th  
June at 7.30pm

PROGRAMME
RUTTER The Sprig 

of Thyme; CECILIA 

McDOWALL A Fancy of Folk Songs; RAVEL 

Introduction and Allegro; BEN PALMER New 

Work WCS Commission, world premiere 

Tickets – full price £15, students in full time 

education £5, Woking Key card holders 

£14 per card holder, sales of 10 or more 

£14 each can be booked online at www.

wokingchoral.org.uk or obtained from  

HG Wells Centre Box Office, or the Lightbox, 

Chobham Road, Woking, or Christ Church 

Shop, Town Square, Woking, or Brittens 

Music, 13 The Broadway, Woodham, New 

Haw KT15 3EU. www.wokingchoral.org.uk 

@WokingChoral

NEWS
    NEW MAPS FOR OLD

The street maps of Goldsworth 

Park, erected in the 1980s when 

this most confusing of housing 

developments was built, had become 

very dilapidated over the years to the 

point of being illegible. Now, thanks 

to the work of two residents with 

the support of the Goldsworth Park 

Community Association and funding 

from Surrey County Councillors Saj 

Hussain and Colin Kemp, the maps 

have been replaced and an additional 

map located near the recreation 

ground car park.
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Woking Parking Review

Windsor
Windows

Unit 2, Robin Hood Works, Robin Hood Road, Knaphill,
Woking, Surrey GU21 2LX Tel: 01483 474333 www.windsorwindows.net

without the overdraft.
Beautiful doors, windows and
bi-folding doors with
precision and care
For a free, no obligation quotation
please call today on 01483 474333

Beat the Draughts...

Last year, Surrey County Council undertook a review of 
requests for new, or amendments to existing, parking 
restrictions. Recommendations for new restrictions and 
changes to existing arrangements were presented to the 
joint Woking Committee on 22 October 2014. The joint 
Woking Committee approved all of the recommendations 
and these are now being formally advertised for public 
comment. They can be seen at www.surreycc.gov.uk/roads-
and-transport/parking/parking-news-and-updates/parking-
news-and-updates-in-woking
For Goldsworth Park, there are three recommendations for 
double yellow lines at junctions to prevent vehicles parking 
dangerously and obstructing sight lines. The junctions are:
• Tresillian Way junction with Sythwood
• Willowmead Close junction with Sythwood
• Marston Road junction with Hallington Close
Objections, comments and letters of support must be 
submitted by 23rd January 2015 either on the web page 
using the feedback form, or by posting a letter to:
Woking 2014 Parking Review, Parking Team, Rowan House, 
Guildford, Surrey, GU4 7BQ.
Note: the GPCA is supporting these very sensible, small-
scale parking restrictions in the interests of road safety.

An exciting year ahead for Woking & Sam Beare Hospices 
by Lorraine Weedon, Marketing & Communications Manager

It’s the January issue and of course that means a new year is upon us, and what an exciting year it 
will be. The conversion of Goldsworth House to a new state-of-the-art Hospice will start in February, 
and everyone at Woking & Sam Beare Hospices is looking forward to providing the best possible 
environment for our patients and their families. They remain at the heart of everything we do and 
everything we seek to achieve. Our talented and dedicated staff, along with over 800 volunteers will 
ensure a smooth transition.
Volunteers are vital to the provision of Hospice care and as we begin 2015, I would like to say a huge 
thank you to people who volunteer for the Hospices. I am very proud to say we have the support of 
over 800 part-time volunteers, each of whom give their time when they can. Put simply, we would not 
be able to provide the services we do without them. Our Volunteers bring with them a huge range 
of skills and experience which we use across the organisation, in everything from our retail outlets and fundraising 
initiatives through to driving, cake and tea-making for patients, flower arranging, reception and administrative support.
We have an exciting new chapter in the history of the hospices approaching, which we know will be embraced by our 
existing volunteers and will inspire others to get involved. Could this be you? Find out more on the Hospice website 
(www.wsbhospices.co.uk) or call Volunteer Services on 01483 881750. We’d love you to join our team. 
Happy New Year from all at Woking & Sam Beare Hospices.

WHY ARE YOU HERE
NOW?

Do you ever ask what life is really about 
or how to make the most of it? 

Asking questions is the basis of Practical 
Philosophy; weekly evening courses designed 
to help you explore and discuss great 
philosophical concepts.

Starting with the 10 week introductory course 
and developing from there, our courses are 
run not as an academic discipline, but as a 
useful way of applying philosophical insights 
to our everyday lives.

Free* Courses Starting January:
Farnham, Guildford & Woking
Tel: 01483 457769 
www.practicalphilosophyguildford.com

P r a c t i c a l
Philosophy
Gui ld ford

FREE
JUST A £5

REGISTRATION

FEE!

Steve Willson, Goldsworth Park’s own cartographer The old maps have been consigned to the bin
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Since the very beginning of the restoration 
project on the lake, I’d hoped that, one 
day, we would see swans nesting on site 
– something we have not seen for many 
years. The principle of “If we build it, they 
will come” has paid off; with the now well-
established marginal planting, we have a 
pair of swans that have chosen to nest in 
what appeared to be an ideal spot, secure 
on most sides and, with a little help from 
us in the form of some fencing, they should 
have been successful. However, sadly this 
was not the case. After the pen had been 
sitting on her eggs for over two weeks, we 
noticed that she had abandoned the nest 
and the eggs were no longer there. With no 
obvious signs of a struggle, I would rule out 
foxes and the like; the perpetrators must 
have been human! Sadly, there are some 
unscrupulous individuals out there who will 
take any birds eggs from the wild, despite it 
being illegal.

At this time of year, much of our wildlife is 
busy rearing families and we, as humans, 
have a duty of care and responsibility for 
giving nature the respect it deserves. Let’s 
admire the beauty of the wildlife but from  
a distance. This duty of care includes the 
way we feed them. Over the coming weeks, 
there will be many new arrivals in our 
gardens, and in and around the lake. Please 
do not feed them with loads of bread; 
it is no good to them as it has no dietary 
benefit, so think of more natural foods such 
as grain or corn or a proprietary waterfowl 
food. Young birds need to learn from their 
parents how to forage for insects or eat 
weed and reeds to grow into healthy birds.

The other piece of news I’d like to share with 
you is that the Goldsworth Park Angling 
Club is now managing all the fishing on 

the lake. You may have been aware that, 

until 31st March 2015, fishing on the lake 

was controlled by Woking Borough Council 

which kept all the money collected. From 

1st April, the Goldsworth Park Angling 

Club, formed by regular fishermen on the 

lake, will ensure that all the proceeds from 

fishing will go back into the lake and the 

sport. The Club will also be managing two of 

the four ponds in the Brookwood Country 

Park, offering members a choice of waters 

to fish and different challenges. The moneys 

generated will enable the Club to maintain 

all the good work that has been achieved 

over the last few years at Goldsworth Park 

Lake and to extend the improvements to 

Brookwood Ponds. 

It is also the Club’s commitment to create 

opportunities for youngsters and beginners 
in the sport through teaching programmes, 
and for more experienced members with 
some competitive angling. The Club will 
also be looking to improve fish stocks in 
its waters by monitoring fish health and 
numbers and looking to create a healthy 
balance appropriate to the environment. 
By working in partnership with Woking 
Borough Council, the Angling Trust, the 
Environment Agency and Thames Water, 
the Club is confident that this new venture 
will be a great success. Watch this space and 
I will do my best to keep you all updated on 
developments as time goes by.

If you would like to know more, you can 
go online – search Goldsworth Park Lake 
Fishing – or give me a call on 07779 896393.

From the Lakeside
n Roger Westcott is Club Secretary and fishing bailiff working in partnership with Woking Borough Council  

to oversee fishing, monitor fish stocks and other wildlife, and keep the area generally clean and tidy.

Photos by: Erica Mayhew

Photo by Steve Willson
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Work has begun to improve the Robin 
Hood roundabout, carried out by Woking 
Borough Council and Enterprise Rent-A-Car 
as part of a project to create sustainable 
roundabouts across the country. 

Nigel Dunnett from The University of 
Sheffield has produced designs based on 
his signature stitch-planting style, as used at 
the Olympic Park.

The planting is planned for this year, for 
flowering from spring 2016. With around 
40 different species, the new design will 
provide high visual impact and be good for 
pollinators and birds.

Woking Borough Council is also working 
with colleagues from Surrey County Council 

to resolve long standing surface water issues 
at the roundabout.

On Wednesday 11th February Woking & 
Sam Beare Hospices (WSBH) was delighted 
to be granted planning permission for the 
development of its new Hospice located in 
Denton Way, Goldsworth Park, Woking.

The new Hospice will be a modern centre of 
excellence in palliative care and will include 
a 20-bed in-patient facility and a Day Care 
unit designed to cater for daily outpatient 
visits. The Day Care unit will provide medical 
assessments and treatments, complimentary 
therapies, physiotherapy, occupational 
therapy and wellness activities. There will 
also be a Hospice community team of Clinical 
Nurse Specialists and teams managing 
education, bereavement counselling and 
spiritual care. 

The Hospice will be modern, warm 
and welcoming with a public café and 
information centre, which will be open to the 
public to help engage with the community 
and dispel some of the commonly held 
misconceptions about hospices.

We look forward to engaging with the 
community as we move the project forward. 
For further information, please visit www.
wsbhospices.co.uk

The monthly NHS Hearing Aid NHS hearing 

aid maintenance service on Goldsworth 

Park has proved very popular with as many 

as 27 users attending the sessions, held on 

the first Wednesday of each month from 

1pm-3pm at St Andrew’s Church.

Since February the NHS-trained volunteers 

have been able to replace the slim Corda 

tubes and plastic domes, or the wider tubing  

on hearing aids with moulded earpieces.

NHS hearing aid users can also get batteries 
at the sessions. Patients should bring along 
their brown NHS book.

There is no need to make an appointment: 
simply check in at a special reception desk 
in the Coffee Shop café at St Andrew’s, 
Goldsworth Park Centre, between 1pm  
and 3pm. 

Hearing aid maintenance� By Royer Slater

An artist’s impression of the planned new entrance for the Hospice building

An artist’s impression of the planned design

Updates to Robin Hood roundabout 
on Lockfield Drive

WOKING & 
SAM BEARE HOSPICES

By Lorraine Weedon, Marketing and Communications Manager

New Hospice for the people of Woking and 
North West Surrey wins planning permission
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Every member of Goldsworth Park Rangers’ 

youngest team, the under-seven Eagles has 

recently received a new look kit, training 

tops and jackets courtesy of a generous 

donation from Key Tuition Surrey.

The popular children’s football club, based 

in Goldsworth Park, Woking has record 

numbers of children training and playing 

matches with the club. The kids train on 

Saturdays and then play matches all over 

Surrey on Sunday mornings. The youngest 

age group is the under-sevens and they are 

thriving this year, with three teams of boys 

and girls taking to the pitch: the Eagles, 
Hawks and Falcons.

The under-seven Eagles are coached by 
Rob Gay and Steven Bailey and are halfway 
through their first season. As a charter 
standard club, Goldsworth Park Rangers 
follow the FA’s guidelines for youth football, 
so the under-sevens play five-a-side football 
on appropriately sized pitches, with the 
emphasis on developing and having fun. 
The under-sevens are the foundation of the 
club, with the kids progressing from there 
through the age groups, with a number of 
the club’s older players having started at 

under-seven and gone on to play 200 games 
for Goldsworth Park Rangers.

“We’re delighted to provide support to the 
Eagles, and the boys and girls look like they 
could be a professional team in their new 
kits” said Linda Graham, Director of the 
local professional tutors.

Coach Rob Gay added “The boys and girls 
all love their new kit, so massive thanks to 
Key Tuition.”

If your son or daughter is interested in 
joining in, please contact chairman@gprfc.
org for details.

GOLDSWORTH PARK RANGERS
Eagles soaring thanks to Key Tuition

2
Council News

Three hours free parking at Woking Park  New parking 
arrangements introduced at Woking Park took effect in 
December that give up to three hours completely free 
any day, but you will have to pay if you want to stay 
longer. Drivers will have to park in a responsible manner 
– drivers who leave vehicles on double yellows, grass 
verges or pavements run the risk of a fixed penalty 
notice. For more information about Woking Park's new 
car parking arrangements, visit www.woking.gov.uk/
wokingparkcarpark
An end to ‘sardine’ train travel?  Network Rail has issued 
proposals to improve its services from Waterloo. They 
include carrying out work at Waterloo, changing all ‘main 
suburban’ peak trains to run at 10-car instead of current 
8-car lengths, improvement of ‘on station’ capacity for 
passengers at Waterloo and a number of suburban stations 
and additional rolling stock to strengthen Main Line trains 
from Woking and further out that currently do not operate 
at their potential maximum length. If you want to have 
your say on the proposals, email WessexRouteStudy@
networkrail.co.uk. All feedback must be received by 18 
February 2015 when the public consultation period closes.
Operation Winter swings into action  Surrey County 
Council’s fleet of gritting lorries are in action as road 
surface temperatures plunge. Ahead of winter, Surrey 
stockpiled 16,000 tonnes of salt, prepared 39 hi-tech 
gritters and signed up an army of farmers equipped with 
spreaders and ploughs. In addition nearly 1,800 roadside 
grit bins were filled. New hi-tech weather forecasts are 
giving Surrey drivers even better protection from ice and 
snow this winter with the introduction of route-specific 
forecasts that focus on which roads will be coldest and 
need advance salting rather than whole areas. 
More than 100 new apprenticeships created  A Surrey 
County Council drive to create apprenticeships has raced 
past the 100 mark. Almost 90 firms have now committed 
to fill 115 apprentice roles as a condition of securing their 
contracts. Places have been created across an array of 
sectors, including hospitality, social care and vehicle 
maintenance. The news came less than six months 
after the procurement team set a target of filling 170 
apprenticeships to support the council’s efforts to promote 
economic growth. The council had also helped 600 
teenagers into apprenticeships  since the previous year’s 

Career Fair through a cash incentive scheme.
Levy to aid local community needs  Woking Borough 
Council has adopted a Community Infrastructure Levy 
(CIL) that will secure contributions from developers. 
New developments will be charged a standardised 
non-negotiable levy, with funds raised used to support 
the development of local community needs, such as 
children's play provision and transport improvements. To 
allow developers time to take account of the new levy in 
their development proposals, it will be introduced from 
1 April 2015. For further information, please visit www.
woking2027.info/infrastructure or call Woking Borough 
Council's Planning Policy Team on 01483 743871 or email 
planning.policy@woking.gov.uk.
Know a young person with the 'eXceptional' factor?  
Nominations are welcomed for the 2015 Young People's 
Civic Awards Scheme, which aims to promote and reward 
community spirit in young people aged up to 18 years 
of age. The scheme, run by Woking Borough Council, 
recognises children and young people who have achieved 
exceptional success, in areas that are not normally 
recognised by formal accreditation Nominees are being 
sought in the following three categories:
• Outstanding Contribution to the Community: this 
includes work in areas such as helping older or disabled 
people, working with children, fundraising for good causes 
and getting involved with voluntary organisations.
• Triumph Over Adversity: this includes endurance 
and bravery, such as overcoming disability or helping a 
parent or family member with a disability.
• Outstanding Achievement: this covers excellence 
in many fields – sport, music, drama, and visual arts – 
particularly in less academic subjects that are not normally 
recognised or rewarded in other ways.
The deadline for nominations is Friday 23 January 2015. 
Application forms are available from Julie Northcote, 
Democratic Services Officer on 01483 743053, or by 
emailing julie.northcote@woking.gov.uk
Squash those litterbugs  The second phase of an 
initiative to reduce the amount of litter dropped on our 
streets and catch litterbugs began in November. Anyone 
spotted dropping litter will receive an on-the-spot Fixed 
Penalty Notice and be fined £75 or face prosecution, 
which carries a maximum fine of £2,500. Litter is a serious 
problem which costs councils thousands of pounds each 
year. The message to visitors to the town centre is clear – 
Woking doesn't tolerate litter and if you're caught dropping 
it, expect to be fined.
Thank you, Goldsworth Park  Sport Relief Woking 
Goldsworth Park Mile, with all sponsorship money now in, 
raised a whopping £6,449.69. Every penny will be used by 
Sport Relief to help disadvantaged people, both at home in 
the UK and in some of the world's poorest countries, to turn 
their lives around. At the event, local people of all ages and 
abilities completed one, three or six miles of a challenging 
course around Goldsworth Lake. Some participants chose 
to complete the course in their own special style, including 
running in fancy dress, completing the race backwards and 
even teaming up with someone else to do it three-legged.
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Get cash for your business start-up  
– Surrey County Council is investing £50,000 
to help business start-ups get off the ground, 
grow and create jobs. It has joined forces 
with the Fredericks Foundation, which lends 
to people who may have been turned down 
for a bank loan. In addition, it is hoped 
that more than 25 people will be helped 
into work through the Surrey Hub scheme. 
For more information, contact Geraldine 
Harman at gerry@fredericksfoundation.net 
or on 07877 032006.

Step out with confidence – A new device 
now available will help people feel more 
secure when they step out of their front 
door. The Mindme Alarm is a GPS tracker 
and communication device that allows the 
user to summon help wherever they might 
be. It is similar to the pendant alarm worn  
at home by frail and vulnerable residents 
and is linked to the Telecare Service Centre 
in Runnymede, which operates 24/7. The 
cost of the service starts at £27 per month. 
For more information, call Careline on 
01483 743647.

Don’t become a victim of pension fraud  
– Woking Borough Council is urging residents 
of a pensionable age (or approaching) to 
be vigilant against potential pension fraud 
scams in the roll-out of the new pension 

rules, which took effect from 6 April 2015. 
Get Safe Online, a national private and 
public sector partnership to help protect 
people online, is warning people to be 
careful who they take advice from and 
not to become a victim of pension fraud, 
especially as individuals will be able to 
release more or all of their pension funds as 
they wish. Visit the website for information: 
www.getsafeonline.org

Green Deal Home Improvement Fund  
open to new applications – Up to £5,600  
will be available to households in England 
and Wales to help with the cost of installing 
energy saving improvements such as solid 
wall insulation (up to £3,750), or double 
glazing, boilers, cavity wall and floor 
insulation (up to £1,250). You could get 
up to £100 refunded for your Green Deal 
Assessment and up to £500 more if applying 
within 12 months of buying a new home. 
Visit www.actionsurrey.org or call 0800 783 
2503 for more information.

Fun-filled sessions deliver safety 
messages – Around 1,000 ten and eleven-
year olds from across Woking Borough 
received important lessons about personal 
safety as the annual Junior Citizen Scheme 
got underway at Woking Football Club. For 
more information about Woking’s Junior 

Citizen Scheme, please contact Woking 
Borough Council’s Community Safety 
Officer, Camilla Edmiston, on 01483 743080, 
or email camilla.edmiston@woking.gov.uk

Life-saving defibrillators on all Surrey  
fire engines – All 35 fire engines in Surrey 
have been fitted with a defibrillator to 
help fire fighters save more lives at the 
scene of emergencies. Crews who are first 
on the scene will be able to treat casualties 
suffering a cardiac arrest.

Surrey has best-connections – Surrey 
has become the best-connected county in 
Britain. The county council and BT have 
announced that fibre broadband coverage 
has been extended to more than 82,000 
businesses and homes not included in 
commercial rollouts. Further information can  
be found in a press release on BT’s website.

Lives transformed in Surrey – New 
figures reveal that the Surrey Family Support 
Programme has reached a Government 
target two months early by helping 1,050 
of the county’s most vulnerable families. 
The initiative involves public services in 
Surrey working together so they can better 
support families facing difficulties such as 
unemployment and truancy from school.

The Community Hall at Goldwater Lodge

The perfect setting for your special occasion

Following major renovation, the Community Hall
is now available for one-off or regular bookings.

Seating up to 100 theatre style or standing,
or 70 seated at tables, with a further 25 in the

Snug Bar, a well fitted serving kitchen and fully
staffed bar with very reasonable prices, the

Community Hall is the ideal venue for parties,
receptions, seminars or meetings.

For further information, check out the web-site
www.ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk

call 07958 672203 or email
hallmanager@ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

CONVEYANCING AND PROBATE PRACTITIONERS 
 

We offer the below services to our clients, conducted in a friendly, professional, 
supportive manner.  We are excellent communicators using both technology and 
traditional standards of service to suit our clients.  

 
PROPERTY LAW SPECIALISTS 

 
SELLING AND/OR  BUYING  A PROPERTY 

 
REMORTGAGES 

 
TRANSFERS 

 
PROBATE 

 
WILLS 

 
DECLARATION OF TRUSTS 

 
LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY 

 
COMMISSIONERS FOR OATHS 

 
Please telephone or email for a free estimate or for further information. 

 
Business Hours:           Free parking at both offices  
9am to 5.30pm Monday to Friday 
6 Anchor Crescent, Knaphill,   The Old Estate Office, Wilderness Road,           
Woking, Surrey GU21 2PD   Onslow Village, Guildford GU2 7QR                  
T: 01483 485700 F: 01483 485701 T: 01483 485800 F: 01483 485801                        
E: lyn@lyonsandcompany.co.uk E:Catherine@lyonsandcompany.co.uk               

COUNCIL NEWS
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All Parts & Labour Guaranteed
•  Servicing to Manufacturers  Standards
•  MOTs – including Diesels
•  Electronic Fault Diagnosis
•  Brakes, Exhausts, Clutches & Tyres
•  Diesel Powered Tuning
•  ECU Remapping
•  Air Conditioning Servicing

HARDING
Auto Service Centre

YOUR LOCAL FAMILY RUN MOT SERVICE STATION

Your local family run business.  
Keeping your car on the road

T: 01483 487 626
MOT - Service - Repairs

HARDING
Auto Service Centre

YOUR LOCAL FAMILY RUN MOT SERVICE STATION

www.hardingautos.co.uk
HARDING
Auto Service Centre

YOUR LOCAL FAMILY RUN MOT SERVICE STATION

HARDING
Auto Service Centre

YOUR LOCAL FAMILY RUN MOT SERVICE STATION

Robin Hood Rd • Knaphill • Woking • GU21 2LX

   Putting customer service first.

AWARD WINNING
TOP TECHUK 2014/15

HARDING
Auto Service Centre

YOUR LOCAL FAMILY RUN MOT SERVICE STATION

Woking & Sam Beare Hospices’ have launched 
their Dragon Boat Charity Challenge, which 
will take place on Sunday 5th July 2015 at 
Goldsworth Park Lake. It will be the second 
year that teams will paddle against each 
other and the clock to raise funds for the 
local charity. Last July almost 200 competitors 
across eleven teams representing the local 
police, schools, churches and businesses 
raised in excess of £10,000.

One of the participants was Natalie Dilloway. 
She took part in memory of her father, 

who was admitted to the Hospices in 2011. 

“Everyone at the Hospices took such good 

care of my dad so I just wanted to give 

something back,” said Natalie, who was 

the team captain of ‘Rockin’ Daves’ named 

after her father. “I absolutely loved it and 

everyone came away buzzing. It’s simply a 

great day out, and the course is short enough 

for people of all abilities to join in, but also 

long enough to feel like you’ve done some 

exercise; we were certainly ready for the 

finish line every time!” added Natalie. 

Places for the popular event will be limited 
and allocated on a first-come, first-served 
basis. The minimum age to take part is 12 
and anyone under 18 must be accompanied 
by an adult. Teams can be made up of 12-
20 people and all equipment and training 
will be provided on the day. Teams will have 
their own area on the bank of the lake, and 
on-site caterers will provide food and drink. 
This year’s Dragon Boat event will be held 
in memory of Hospice Fundraiser Kris Cook, 
who grew up close to the lake where he 
pursued his love of water sports.

Dragon Boat Charity Challenge

For further details and to register please visit www.wsbhospices.co.uk/dragonboat  
or contact the Challenge Events Team on 01483 881752.
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REDEPLOY will employ ex-members of the Armed Forces, particularly 

men and women who are finding it difficult to adapt to civilian life 

and find employment.

This is a Social Enterprise venture, aimed at providing a supportive 

and familiar working environment for the employees, as well as 

benefiting the local community. It aims to provide essential life and 

business skills so people can eventually find other employment. 

Profits will be reinvested into the business.

Using specially designed cleaning equipment, adapted for partially 

disabled employees, REDEPLOY will clean, disinfect and deodorise 

domestic bins every month, offering a variety of service options and 

payment plans.

REDEPLOY will be based in the Army Reserve Centre in Farnham, 

Surrey, and will start trading in May 2015. It is the brainchild of two 

retired Army officers. Re-entering civilian life after experiencing 

military training and demanding operational deployments can be 

a problem.

Each year about 9,000 soldiers, sailors and airmen leave early, either 

through injury or for other reasons, during their Basic Training  

or before completing their initial four-year contract. This group 

receives little assistance to resettle and many find it challenging to 

find employment.
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Goldwater 
Lodge
I had hoped 
to be able 
to announce 
an opening 
date for the 
Community 

Hall in this issue. In December, we 
had been told that the main work 
would be complete by 23rd and we 
planned to take the Hall over on 5th 
January after commissioning but 
there have been major problems 
with the electricity and gas supplies, 
much to the frustration of both the 
GPCA and Woking Borough Council. 
Everyone seems to stop work for two 
weeks over Christmas so it is likely 
to be the end of January before we 
can move back in. At the AGM, Ray 
Morgan (Chief Executive of Woking 
Borough Council) said we would be 
celebrating by Easter. At the time, I 
thought he was being pessimistic but 
now I think he was just being realistic!
On a brighter note, what you will see 
when the Hall is open again is a bright 
clean space with a lovely wood-look 
floor throughout, a new kitchen with 
beech cupboards and stainless 
steel appliances, bright new toilets, 
improved and more versatile lighting, 
a much needed ventilation system 
and free wi-fi.

Annual General Meeting
We had a very good turnout at the 
AGM – it is good to see so many 
residents taking an interest in the 
GPCA. The report from the AGM is on 
the website – ourgoldsworthpark.org.

uk – so if you were unable to attend 
you can read about it there (click 
“About” then “Meeting minutes”).
Ray Morgan, Chief Executive of 
Woking Borough Council, attended 
to talk about the problems that had 
caused the delays to the building. He 
answered questions about all sorts 
of issues including the public toilets, 
lighting round the lake and recreation 
ground, and the installation of CCTV 
cameras. Please read the report on 
the website for his answers.

Projects
The Community Hall is not the only 
topic of interest to the GPCA. You 
should be able to see the fruits of 
some of our other labours soon with 
the installation of new street maps 
of the area. We are also involved in 
campaigns for an improved crossing 
by the Fox and Flowerpot and an 
increase in the number of parking 
spaces for disabled people in the 
shopping centre car park. There is 
the ongoing discussion about the 
overhanging trees on the footpath 
to Langman’s Bridge and issues 
over the responsibility for parcels of 
seemingly common land.
If you have any issues of general 
concern or would like to help with 
any of these projects, contact me 
through this magazine or on chair@
ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk.
All that’s left for me to do is to wish 
you all a happy and prosperous New 
Year and to say I hope to see you all 
at the opening of the Community Hall 
in the near future.

Goldsworth News
Goldsworth News is the magazine of the 
Goldsworth Park Community Association, 
published bi-monthly and distributed free of 
charge to approximately 5000 dwellings and 
organisations throughout Goldsworth Park 

and the surrounding area.

Acting Editor Jeremy Hodge
Sub Editor & Chairman  Irene Watson
Design & layout Fat Crow Design
Advertising Fat Crow Design

Published by Goldsworth Park Community 
Association

Printed by Knaphill Print

Advertise in Goldsworth News!
Contact Andy Hills at Fat Crow Designs 

www.fatcrow.co.uk/goldsworth-news 
e-mail: crowsnest@fatcrow.co.uk

News copy for the next issue must be 
submitted by Friday, 13th February 2015

By post: 37 Willowmead Close, Goldsworth 
Park, Woking GU21 3DN 
e-mail:  editor@ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk
Tel: 01483 714096

Distribution
Mrs Linda Hill, 5 Newsham Road, Goldsworth 
Park 01483 835183
E-mail: hilllinda5@googlemail.com

Councillors’ Surgeries
The Goldsworth Park councillors hold a 
surgery from 10am - 11am on the first 
Saturday of every month (except August) at 
Strollers, accessed from the path between 
the shops and the lake.

GPCA Meeting
The next meeting is 7pm on Wednesday 
14th  January in the Dianthus building by the 
lake. Please email the chairman if would like 
to receive the minutes every month: chair@
ourgoldsworthpark.org.uk or call 01483 
714096

Disclaimer
No responsibility for the quality of goods or services 
advertised in this magazine can be accepted by the 
publishers, designers or printers. Advertisements 
are included in good faith. No part of this magazine 
may be reproduced in any form without the express 
prior permission of the publishers. The publishers do 
not necessarily agree with the views expressed by 
contributors, nor do they accept any responsibility 
for errors of interpretation in the subject matter of this 
magazine. All reasonable care is taken to ensure 
accuracy in preparation of the magazine but neither the 
publishers nor printers can be held legally responsible for 
the return of unsolicited manuscripts, artwork or projects. 
Whilst every care is taken, no responsibility can be 
accepted for the safety of material submitted.

Please read & recycle

Service your Warm Air 
Unit or Boiler for just

£60
W a r m  a i r  H e a t i n g  |  B o i l e r 

S e r v i c e  |  i n S t a l l a t i o n

Customer Service to make you smile

tel: 01737 760038
email: waltonheating@mail.com

123456

Book 
today!

Walton Heating ltD

Walton Heating Service 110x100 Ad 2k13.indd   1 01/11/2013   10:12:38

From the Chairman

Irene Watson,
GPCA Chairman

£75
(new customers only)

CLEANING UP
the military way

The military has always been known for its immaculate turn-out. Now all that discipline and training is being 

harnessed by a new company, REDEPLOY, so that residents and businesses of Woking can have the smartest, 

cleanest bins in the south of England.
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Seymours. 
Large enough to make an impression, 
small enough to care.

Seymours was founded with a single, 

powerful vision: to deliver first-class estate 

agency and continuity of service that only 

the owners of a business can provide. 

Whilst we have 

grown our office 

network throughout 

West Surrey, we 

continue to create 

value through 

providing an 

unparalleled level 

of service and a 

personal touch that 

other estate agents 

cannot offer.

Not only are we 

proud of our 

heritage, but we 

are proud to have 

retained our core 

values for over 

 21 years.

Seymours.  
A class above the rest

Over two decades later,  

this vision still remains  

at the very heart  

of Seymours.

Franco Orlando, Partner
Seymours Woking

12 Commercial Way
Woking GU21 6ET

Tel: 01483 757700

seymours-estates.co.uk


